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Dear Parent/Carer,

I wanted to thank you again for your continued support throughout these challenging times that we are currently facing.

As I have said previously, it is very important to keep you updated and much of this happens via our school website and text messages. Once again, if you are not receiving any texts, please ring the school office to update your contact details.

So far, we have had 8 confirmed cases across school. The cases are not in clusters within the same bubble, and as such, the cases appear to have been transmitted outside of school. In each case we have worked closely with Public Health, identified close contacts and communicated with you quickly, transparently and clearly, the steps we have taken to keep everyone safe.
We know that our families are working incredibly hard to support school, and self-isolate children who have been identified as a close contact of a case in school or within individual households. However, there are still some families across the Local Authority of Oldham, who have not been following the advice given by schools and Public Health. This includes children who should be self-isolating going out to the shops, to play or even coming to school. 

Self-isolation is about protecting others, and is the most effective way of preventing COVID-19 from spreading. It is very important that anyone who has the virus stays at home for 10 days, and those that might have been exposed to it stay at home for 14 days to limit the number of people they come into contact with.  In fact, it is now a legal requirement and could result in a fine if self-isolation rules are not closely followed. This is both for those that have tested positive and for their close contacts.

I have now been asked to make our parents aware that this is now an offence and those who do not follow the advice are liable to a fine. 

We have worked hard to be able to welcome our children back and keep them in school safely. Our systems and processes are working, but we need your help and support to keep going. We all need to work together, and everyone needs to take responsibility.
Please do not send your child to school if they are displaying COVID-19 symptoms:

· a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature),

· a new, continuous cough – (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual),

· a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you’ve noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal. 
Please do not send your child to school if anyone in your household has tested positive for COVID-19.  If this is the case, your entire household should be isolating.
Please do not send your child to school if anyone in your household is displaying COVID-19 symptoms.  If this is the case, the family member should go for a test immediately and the rest of the household should isolate until a negative result is returned.

 
Please do not send your child to school if they have been identified as a close ‘contact’ of a COVID-19 case by Public Health England.  If this is the case, they need to self-isolate for 14 days.
 Please keep us updated - if a pupil is unwell or having a test or even if a family member is.  The more we know, the more we can prepare.
I know you are all aware of these rules and restrictions, but it is important that as a school community we all follow them.  We are doing everything we can to make the school safe, and keep it open to all pupils, but it requires us all to adhere to the guidance.

Thank you again for your support so far, and for all the sacrifices that families across our school community are having to make to keep our school as safe and as accessible to all as possible.
Yours sincerely,

Mrs Howarth

Headteacher


